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14.7.22 
 
Dear parents/carers 

End of Term and Reminder for September 2022 
 

On Monday 18th July we will be celebrating the end of the year and the end of primary school with our Year 
6 Leavers at St Swithun’s Church, the Year 6 parents are then invited to return to school with us for a slide 
show of memories and a get together. 
 
In the afternoon our Nursery leavers will be celebrating their Nursery time with a party to which parents 
are invited. 
 
Then it will be the last day of term on 19.7.22. Children return to school on Tuesday 6th September for a 
new term in new year groups. As we are pretty much back to normality after our pandemic disruptions 
there are a few expectations that now need to be more strongly enforced or changed.  
 
As a school we will continue to have PE on Monday and Friday afternoons. All children should come to 
school in PE kit but this must be school PE kit so that we are all a team and are still wearing a uniform. The 
school PE kit options and school uniform can be found and ordered on: 
https://www.schooltrends.co.uk/uniform/CheswardinePrimarySchoolTF92RU 
Support is available if you are in receipt of pupil premium. 
 
If a track suit is needed this should consist of plain navy jogging bottoms and the school sweatshirt or 
fleece on top of the PE top. No bright colours or logo covered tops would be acceptable. Children will be 
asked to change into alternative school kit which is in school if they arrive without it. School shoes should 
be black and sturdy and trainers should be brought in everyday as alternative outdoor shoes although they 
can be worn into school on PE days. The school colours should be worn at all times, school logo is preferred 
but plain tops are acceptable as alternatives in the school colours. Summer dresses are blue and white 
checked. Please support us in ensuring consistency across the school in sport and general dress to ensure 
the team atmosphere in school. 
 
We are also now in the position to begin trialling wraparound care at Cheswardine. We will currently be 
able to offer 5 breakfast clubs from 07:45- 08:45 at a cost of £4 each and four after school clubs on a 
Monday to Thursday until 5pm costing £6. There will be a 10% sibling discount and if taking part in after 
school activities until 4:15pm the children will be charged £3 to remain until 5pm. We hope that uptake 
will grow and will be trialling the care until Christmas in the first instance. Bookings for the month will be 
requested in advance and payment taken prior to the start of the month through our online payment 
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services.  Deadlines will be clear on our booking form. The September one is attached. As shift patterns 
and needs can change over the course of the Summer the deadline for payment is a little later than it will 
usually be but we do request prompt payment please. Bookings can also come in during the first week back 
in September, although if possible any bookings emailed in before 20.7.22 would be much appreciated. 
 
Finally a reminder that the school day will start at 08:45 in September with the gates opening at 08:40. It 
would be great to have everyone in and ready to learn on time as much as possible. 
 
If you have any queries or concerns at any time please do not hesitate to call school and arrange a meeting 
or stop me and ask on the gate when I am there. I do go between the two schools and the days in 
Cheswardine vary but I am always (barring uncontrollable incidences) there on a Friday morning. Staff are 
always keen to resolve any problems for your child or in general and are always very approachable if 
needed. Please do not hesitate to come to the office or phone to arrange a meeting. 
 
It just remains for me to wish you all the best for the Summer holidays, I hope you have a brilliant time 
together and thoroughly enjoy the break.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

REWilliams 
Rachael Williams (Executive Headteacher) 
 
 


